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Date: June 23, 2020

To: Mayor and City Council

From: Executive Assistant to the Mayor and City Council

Mayor and Council Offices

Memorandum

Subject: Moment of Silence —June 23, 2020 Council Meeting

Recent Shootinqs of Federal Protective Officer Dave Patrick Underwood and
Santa Cruz County Deputy Sergeant Damon Gutzwiller

• Before we begin, the City Council and I would like to offer our heartfelt
condolences to the families and friends of Federal Protective Officer Dave Patrick
Underwood and Santa Cruz County Sheriff's Deputy Sergeant Damon Gutzwiller,
who were both tragically killed in the line of duty.

• Dave Patrick Underwood was shot and killed on May 29, 2020 while on duty at
the Ronald V. Dellums Federal Building in Oakland, when a van pulled up to the
building and an occupant began firing at the security personnel stationed outside
the building.

• Damon Gutzwiller was shot and killed on June 6, 2020 while he and a fellow
deputy were ambushed during an investigation of reports of a suspicious vehicle.

• Our hearts and prayers are with the families and friends of our heroes whose
lives were so tragically and senselessly taken.

Let us please have a moment of silence in memory of Federal Protective Officer Dave
Patrick Underwood and Sergeant Damon Gutzwiller.

cc: City Clerk's Office
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